

Request for Decision

Regular Council Meeting April 18, 2023

Report prepared by: Shanna Pierson, Executive Assistant

Wheatland Housing Management Body (WHMB) Correspondence – Re: Hospice Requisition

Recommendation from Administration

THAT Council accept the Wheatland Housing Management Body correspondence, dated Aoril 12, 2023 related to CM-2023-03-12 as information.

Chief Administrative Officer's Comments

N/A

Report

Division County-wide

During the March 7, 2023, Regular Council Meeting, Council made the following resolution:

"THAT Council direct Administration to write a letter to the Wheatland Housing Management Body to confirm whether a hospice requisition is allowable under the Act."

A letter was sent to WHMB on March 7, 2023, and attached is an email regarding the response to this letter.

Relevant Policies, Practices, and Legislation

N/A

Alignment with the Strategic Plan

N/A

Response Options

Option 1: THAT the proposed recommendation is accepted/approved.

Option 2: THAT the proposed recommendation is not accepted/approved.

Option 3: THAT an alternate recommendation is accepted/approved.

Implications of Recommendation

General

N/A

Organizational

N/A

Financial

N/A

Environmental, Staff, and Public Safety

N/A

$\frac{\textbf{Follow-up Action / Communications}}{N/A}$

Report Approval Details

Document Title:	Wheatland Housing Management Body Correspondence - Hospice Requisition.docx
Attachments:	- WHMB correspondence dated April 12, 2023 - Re Follow up to Hospice Requisition Letter.pdf
Final Approval Date:	Apr 13, 2023

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below:

Brian Henderson

Wheatland Housing Management Body



76 – Second Street Strathmore, Alberta T1P 1]8

Telephone — 403-934-3474 Fax — 403-934-4329

April 12, 2023

Scott Klassen- Deputy Reeve Wheatland County www.wheatlandcounty.ca

Re: Hospice Requisition

I am writing in response to your letter received on March 7, 2023, regarding the proposed requisitioning of the participating municipalities for the sum of \$200,000 for the Wheatland & Area Hospice Society.

At the March WHMB board meeting discussion was held and the request for WAHS requisition was withdrawn and not included in the Municipal requisition letter that was sent to each Municipality dated March 9, 2023.

Council will seek legal opinion on Other Municipal Contributions article 8(1) in the Alberta Housing Act and will engage municipalities again for future support.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Vickey Cook

CAO Wheatland Housing Management Body